To the Mayor and council of the municipality of Temagami

As owners of Temagami Shores Inn and Resort we are putting in a request to lower the traffic speed on Highway #11 from south of our business to the town of Temagami. We are located at 6612 Highway #11, Temagami, Ontario.

We are requesting the area from Temagami Marine Road to the town itself be lowered to 50kms. We are located right beside Finlayson Point Provincial Park. The park has many large vehicles that slow down to enter the park and many customers that enter our resort. We are located on a large rock cut and curve on Hwy #11 and not even 1 km from the town limits.

The number of transport trucks that travel this highway daily is very high and they are going way to fast past our 2 business entrances. As the transports round the curve and rock cut at our business entrance is when they notice how close they are to town and they slam on the Jake breaks interrupting our customers sleep and all the guests at the provincial park.

In the winter highway #11 closes often right in our small town of Temagami due to the fact of a very large hill to exit the town going North and when slippery the transports cannot make it up the hill. This hill is just over 1km from our business. The traffic builds up quickly and transports are slamming on breaks as they cannot see the stopped traffic due to the rock cut and curve in the road. Many of these truck slide sideways while trying to stop. It is only a matter of time before there will be more accidents due to the speed of these vehicles traveling the highway.

If one of these trucks end up sliding right off the highway they will end up in Lake Temagami.

Our request for this small portion of the highway is for the safety of all concerned.

Stephanie and Mark Wagner 705-569-3200

SWagner.

Aug 7/18

File Cincoming Cother
Mayor Council Cal Cal
CAO Cal
Building Cal
Finance Cal
Ec Dev Cal
Parks & Rec Cal
Planning Cal
Public Wks Cal
PPP Social Services Cal